DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL REPORT TO THE DDA-JANUARY 7, 2009

Last night, CAC members were reminded of the significance of the DDA boundaries in defining the borders of the downtown.  Two residents living just outside the DDA area attended our meeting and expressed a desire to become members. We encouraged them to continue to attend but informed them that, since they lived outside the DDA area, they were not eligible for membership in the CAC. The Downtown Plan of 1988 and, more recently, the A2D2 process define downtown in the same way. Neighborhoods bordering the downtown are in the Central Area as defined by the Central Area Plan of 1992.  There has been much discussion recently regarding PUD’s in that surrounding central area by developers seeking to tear out existing historic residential property. They argue that the Calthorpe and A2D2 recommendations encourage more density “in the downtown.”  That is true, but not in the Central Area. Both the Downtown Plan and the Central Area Plan commit us to protecting the existing housing in those neighborhoods. 

The Task Force appointed to recommend one of three groups that responded to the City’s RFP for 415 West Washington has decided to ask the City to rewrite the RFP and see if they can get the three groups to join forces in responding more completely to their expectations.  The CAC hopes that will be possible, but we remain committed to the Art Center as the central element in turning this area into a needed cultural center.

Last night the CAC continued discussing our position on the elements of A2D2.  In cooperation with the Ann Arbor Preservation Alliance, we have submitted to Wendy Rampson a list of our positions, key points and concerns.  We look forward to the public discussions that will take place prior to the Planning Commission’s March submittal to City Council  of the Amended Downtown Plan, the Revised Zoning, and plans for Design Review Standards and Process.

Last year, City Council passed a “Resolution Requesting the Housing and Human Services Advisory Board to Recommend Options for Development of 100 Units of Affordable Housing for Low Income Residents.  This is supportive housing for people who have special needs. In December the Advisory Board recommended to City Council a choice of three sites in the Kerrytown area for locating either 100 or 60 units of this supportive housing.  Public meetings will be held to discuss these sites—A, B, and C-- on North Fourth.  The CAC remains committed to the old YMCA site until we are sure that some other site is better. This was the position we expressed to the Advisory Board early last year:

“Whether the 100 units of affordable housing should be located in the downtown area, outside the downtown area, or dispersed both inside and outside the downtown area.  Our conclusion is that we would support what might have the best promise of working.  But we are concerned that whether inside or outside the downtown, everything must be done to insure that these units are provided adequate support services and security.  They must be close to public transportation.  We must have the means to pay for them.  And the locations, wherever they are, should not have a negative impact upon surrounding neighborhoods.”

